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Fall Newsletter 
***TAX DEADLINE REMINDER*** 

The County of Vermilion River Tax Deadline is 4:30 p.m. September 30, 2010   

Payment must be received at the County Office on or before the deadline; mail  

must be postmarked on or before September 30, 2010 
 

In order to avoid the penalty, we suggest that you  send us a post-dated cheque. 

Deadline is FIRM, penalty applies after deadline. 
 

Senior Citizens Take Note:  You must pay your total taxes and apply to the  Alberta 
Education Property Tax Assistance for Seniors Program for any rebate. 

 

For more information on this program, please call Shirley McRobert at 780-853-5358 

2010 Election Information 
On Monday, October 18, 2010 County of Vermilion River Residents will be voting at the polls to elect Councillors to 
represent their division for the next three year term.  The County is divided into seven electorial divisions; each repre-
sented by a Councillor.  The Reeve, the head of Council, is selected by Council at the Organizational Meeting held each 
October.   

Nomination Day 
Monday, September 20, 2010 

Nomination papers must be filed at the County Office in Kitscoty between the hours of  

9:00 a.m. and 12:00 p.m. and must be accompanied by a $100 deposit 

        Advance Poll 
      Wednesday October 6, 2010 

           3:00 p.m.—8:00 p.m. 

  At the County Administration Office in Kitscoty 

Election Day 
Monday, October 18, 2010 

If you would like more information on the divisions, or the election, please contact our office at  

780-846-2244 or 780-853-5492, or view our website at: www.vermilion-river.com 
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Planning & development  

County of Vermilion River and Town of Vermilion Inter-municipal Development Plans 

The County of Vermilion River and the Town of Vermilion completed a review of the Vermilion Intermunicipal    
Development Plan (IDP) in December of 2009. This plan acts as an intermunicipal planning and economic             
development tool for the Vermilion region, while promoting informed growth. One of the key implementation      
components of the Revised IDP was the commitment to undertake more detailed, follow up planning in two key areas. 
The IDP called for the preparation of two area structures plans (ASPs), one entitled the North 41 Gateway ASP       
encompassing the lands on either side of Highway 41 north of Town, the   second entitled the Crossroads ASP dealing 
with the lands north and south of the Highway 16/41 interchange. Both of these ASP’s have been passed by the Coun-
ty of Vermilion River and The Town of Vermilion, highlighting the    continued cooperation for future planning and 
development in the region. Each of the mentioned Area Structure Plans, along with more information regarding the 
Vermilion IDP, can be found on the County website under Planning and Development or from our offices in Kitscoty. 

HAMLET OF BLACKFOOT UPDATE…. 

Phase II Lots for Sale – Available lots can be found on the County website with dimensions and pricing. Special 
$5000.00 discount on lots now. 

Blackfoot Playground – The relocation of the playground is currently underway with the intention of being fully 
operational for next summer. 

Reapers Rugby – The team has made Blackfoot their new home. Usage of the new field is set for next year’s season.  

DEVELOPMENT PERMIT REMINDER… 

A Development Permit is required when you are planning to construct a new building, renovate an existing building, 
remove a building, or change the use (or intensity of use) for your property. Development Permit Applications can be 
found on the County website or at the office in Kitscoty. Please contact the Planning and Development department 
if you have any questions or concerns regarding development permits.  

Waste management 

Transfer Station Hours  
Kitscoty: (SE 35-50-3 W4) Wed:   2:00 p.m.—5:00 p.m. Sat: 10:00 a.m.—4:00 p.m. (Nov 1-Apr 30) 
 Wed:   2:00.p.m.—7:00 p.m. Sat: 10:00 a.m.—4:00 p.m. (May 1-Oct 31) 

 Thur: 1:00 p.m.—5:00 p.m. 
 

Marwayne: (SE 34-52-3 W4) Wed:   2:00 p.m.—5:00 p.m. Sat: 10:00 a.m.—2:00 p.m. (Nov 1-Apr 30) 

 Wed:   2:00 p.m.—7:00.p.m. Sat: 10:00 a.m.—2:00 p.m. (May 1-Oct 31) 
 

Clandonald/Dewberry:  Thur: 12:00 p.m.—5:00 p.m. Sat: 10:00 a.m.—2:00 p.m. 
(NE 11-53-5 W4) 
 

Paradise Valley: (NW 7-47-2 W4) Wed: 10:00 a.m.—12:00 p.m. Sat:   9:00 a.m. — 2:00 p.m. 
 

Preston: (SW 30-48-6 W4) Sat: 10:00 a.m. — 2:00 p.m. 
 

Tulliby Lake: (NW 6-55-1 W4)  Wed (1st & 3rd)      3:00 p.m. — 7:00 p.m. 
   Sat   (2nd & 4th)     10:00 a.m.—2:00 p.m. 
 

Vermilion: (SW 5-51-6 W4) Monday through Saturday (except Stat Hol)   9:00 a.m. — 4:45 p.m. 

 

 

VERMILION RIVER REGIONAL 

WASTE  MANAGEMENT  

SERVICES COMMISSION 

 

Manager:  Shirley Schwartz 

Phone:  (780) 853-5561 

Fax: (780) 853-4532 

E-mail:   vrrwmsc@telus.net 

Please note:  The Wednesday hours for Tulliby lake are in effect until October 31, 2010, then they will revert back to 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
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Public works 

  Snowplow Flags… 

Just a reminder to all the County Residents to get your snowplow flags before the first snow fall!!  

 The snowplow flags are available at the County office for $30/flag.   

 Landowners must sign a damage waiver and pick up a flag prior to service being complete. 

 Each snow plow flag (except for Seniors Flags) are good for only one plow into the yard, and back out to 

the County Road 

 

 For more information please visit the County website  www.vermilion-river.com 

 Frequently Asked Questions: 

When will my road get plowed out, it hasn’t been done in weeks! 

As per the County of Vermilion River Policy number PW 007, the level of service is given priority in accordance with the following:  

      1- School Bus Routes  

      2- Other Grid Roads  

      3- Yards as a last priority.  

The timing of this service may vary according to bus route conditions on County Roads.  Remember, it takes the County snowplow 

equipment an average of three days (of clear weather) to clear all the County road ways.  

How does the County choose projects for the up-coming years? 

The procedure includes an in-depth analysis by Administration, Council, Future Planning and Traffic Counts.  The County currently 

has four traffic counters that run from early May through to early October, collecting data for further analysis. 

 

The counters count on roads that were either counted last year or Councilor requested for the current year.  In order to keep the 

public well informed, the Public Works team has set up a page on the County website so that land-

owners can access the real time counts (as received by administration) day or night. 

The Traffic Counts can be found at www.vermilion-river.com/traffic counts 
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 Rate Stabilization Rebates 
Once again, you may have noticed that in your August billing, for gas used in the month of July, Council decided that all         
residential and commercial customers were entitled to a $.40/gj rebate for all their natural gas consumption throughout the 2009 
year. 

 

The rebate money distributed to our customers is obtained through construction and transportation projects completed by the 
Natural Gas Utility throughout the 2009 work year.  Many of these projects not only show monetary gains to the utility, but also 
accomplish significant environmental benefits within our boundaries. 

 

With integrated planning and efforts between the County’s Natural Gas Utility and industrial companies such as Husky Energy, 
Devon Canada Corporation, Nexon Inc., Bonavista Petroleum Ltd., and Canadian Natural Resources Ltd., the County is aiding 
industry in assuming their roles and responsibility towards a clean environment.  This proven success has inspired inquiries from 
additional industrial customers, to aid in the reduction of greenhouse emissions.  

 

This was the fifth consecutive year customers have been provided with rebates.  In 2010, 
customers will have received over $1,000,000.00 in rebates over the past 5 years.  

 

Planning a Winter Holiday? 

For all natural gas customers planning to be away for an extended period of time during the heating months,   

before your departure, please provide our Natural Gas Utility with the name and number of your custodian that 

will be reading your meter and occasionally checking your home.  This will allow our service personnel the ability to contact   

someone in the case of an unforeseen incident, allowing access to your property to relight appliances, if necessary.                                                                                                                                                                 

It is also a requirement of your insurance policy to have your home inspected at least every 3rd day during your absence. 

Farmers – We Need Your Help 
As harvest will be underway soon, we are requesting farmers notify us of any circular patches of dead vegetation in their fields that 
they feel were not caused by standing water.  This information could help us to identify gas leaks caused by gopher chews, lightning 
strikes, damaged lines, etc. 

If you smell mercaptan (or skunk as it is sometimes called) while walking or driving down County roads, please advise us as this could 
mean a gas leak where our pipeline crosses a road, or a regulator station that is venting. 

Please contact us at (780) 846-2222, as soon as possible, if you have any information that might help identify any gas leaks. 

Meter Reads 
We would like to thank all our faithful customers who have provided timely meter reads to the Gas Utility on a monthly basis.   Au-
tomated Meter Reading (AMR) is fast approaching and will aid in gas balancing and leak detection.  Although the initial         instal-
lation of an AMR system is costly, the benefits of receiving 100% of our meter reads on the same day will increase the accuracy of gas 
balancing, pinpoint leaks and failed meters.  Once an AMR system is installed, staff will be able to remain on operational           
maintenance schedules and the need for staff to phone customers for meter reads will be eliminated. 
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 Why do some kids grow up with ease while others struggle? 

  

If you want to know the answer and ensure a better future for your children, please attend 

one of parenting guru, Keith Pattinson’s sessions. 

The VRRHCC Youth Resiliency Project is bringing a guest speaker to area. Keith Pattinson is one of Canada’s most 
inspirational, humorous, and motivating speakers.  He has delivered more than 400 presentations in Canada and the 
United States over the past five years. 

Come learn about ideas and research sweeping the world and changing the way in which adults, children and young 
people are working together to build healthier, more supportive environments.  You’ll walk away from this presenta-
tion with a better understanding of why some kids appear to grow up with ease while other struggle; why some 
young people beat the odds in difficult situations while others get trapped. 

 

Thank you to Lakeland College for sponsoring the Keith Pattinson sessions. The tentative schedule is as follows: 

October 5, 2010 – Wainwright and Area 

October 6, 2010 – Manville, Kitscoty, Marwayne 

October 7, 2010 – Lakeland College, Vermilion and Lloydminster Campus 

 

Brought to you by the Vermilion River Regional Healthy Communities Coalition.  

If you have any questions or would like more information please contact your Community Youth Worker, Candice McLean at 780-872-6495 or 

candice.mclean@btps.ca 

Partnering Government Agencies Contact Information 

Alberta Health Services – Central Zone (East)  Family School Liaison (FSL) 

Health Promotion Facilitator     Pat Calyniuk 

(780) 842-4077       (780) 853-4164  

(toll free 310-0000-842-4077)     or contact your local school office for assistance 

     

Alberta Health Services – Addictions & Mental Health RCMP 

Wainwright Area Office      Vermilion detachment  (780) 853-4441  

(780) 842-7619       Kitscoty detachment  (780) 846-2870 

         

Family and Community Support Services    

(FCSS)       

Carol Coleman        
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You Are Invited To….. 

Seniors Information Session 

Topics will include: 

Alberta Seniors Benefit 

Dental and Optical Assistance for Seniors 

Education Property Tax 

Special Needs Assistance 

 

Date: October 12, 2010 

Time: Door opens at 1:00 p.m. Session starts at 1:30 p.m. 

Location: Marwayne Senior Citizen Center 

Address: 22 Center Street Marwayne 

 

CALL FOR APPLICATIONS 

2011 FAMILY AND COMMUNITY SUPPORT SERVICES 

(F.C.S.S.) PROGRAM FUNDING 

The County of Vermilion River, Town of Vermilion and Villages of Dewberry, Kitscoty, 
Marwayne and Paradise Valley are now accepting applications for 2011 FCSS funding. 

Application forms are available at the County, Town or Village Offices and can also be 
downloaded from: 

www.vermilion-river.com or www.vermilion.ca 

Applications must be received at the municipal offices no later than 

SEPTEMBER 10, 2010. 

Thank You. 



Producer of the Year Awards 
The ASB invites residents to provide nominations for this year’s Producer of the Year Award and for Agri-Business of the Year Award. Please forward nominations to Howie at 780-846-2244 by       November 30, 2010 
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Weed Control 

ASB procedures have been to spray only 
where weeds are present on County rights
-of-way. However, due to increased mois-

ture and subsequent increased weed 
growth, ASB staff will be blanket spraying 
ditches along County roads in Divisions 
One and Two south of highway 619 on a 

trial basis. 

Agriculture Service board 

Rat Control 

To date we have been fortunate to not have rat infestations in the County of Vermilion Riv-

er. We appreciate rate payer cooperation in contacting us about suspected cases that we inves-

tigate. 

Fall rat inspections are underway so you will likely see our staff in your neighbourhood soon. 

Alternative Land Use Services 

The ALUS program this year has been a success. 
To become involved or to obtain information 
please contact coordinator Joan Gabrielson at 

780-871-3589 or by email at  

jgabrielson.alus@mcsnet.ca. 

Alberta Environmentally Sustainable Agriculture Program (AESA) 

This program helps producers in the Counties of Vermilion River and Minburn 

improve the health of their pastures/riparian areas by improving biodiversity using 

sound environmental management practices. 

For more information, please call Mona Lee Kirkland @ 780-853-8104 

Skunk and Magpie Control 

Skunks are opportunistic feeders. Avoid problems by not leaving pet foot outdoors and by keeping all 
garbage in secure containers. 

A limited number of skunk traps are available to be loaned on a first come first served basis. 

Magpies are sometimes a problem around livestock feed yards and cause wounds to the backs of livestock. 
We have some magpie traps available for loan  

Surveys 

The County of Vermilion River ASB is undertaking 

surveys to determine the incidence of Fusarium in 

cereals, Clubroot in canola, grasshoppers and weed 

species within our County.  

mailto:jgabrielson.alus@mcsnet.ca
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The County of Vermilion River is pleased to announce the following new appointments… 

Director of Corporate Services 

We are pleased to announce that Susan Davidson, C.G.A. has joined the County as Director of Corporate  

Services.  Susan has been living in Lloydminster for almost twenty years and has experience in both public 

practice and the service industry.  She received her formal education through Lakeland College and went on 

to complete the CGA designation. 

Planning and Development Officer 

The County would like to welcome Keegan Rutherford who has taken on the role of the Planning and         

Development Officer. Keegan was born and raised in Lloydminster. He completed a degree in planning from 

the University of Calgary and has recently returned to the region to take on this position. If you have any 

planning related questions or concerns feel free to contact him at the County office.   

Economic Development / Tourism 

Sharon Williams has accepted the new position of Economic Development / Tourism.  She has worked at the 

County Office for the past 6 years as Executive Assistant, bringing many years of municipal, as well as       

development and business experience with her.                                                                                                         

Finance Officer 

Kathy Jeffrey will take on the role of Finance Officer for the County.  She has been with the County of        

Vermilion River for 4 years, bringing with her many years of finance experience, both from private sector and 

public sector. 

Please Note, the County Office Will be Closed on the Following Days: 

September 6, 2010 (Labor Day) 

October 11, 2010 (Thanksgiving) 

November 11, 2010 (Remembrance Day) 

C O U N T Y  A D M I N I S T R A T I O N  O F F I C E  
  

S t r e e t  A d d r e s s :  4 9 1 2 - 5 0  A v e  M a i l i n g  A d d r e s s :  B o x  6 9  
   K i t s c o t y ,  A B     K i t s c o t y ,  A B  
         T 0 B  2 P 0  
 
P h o n e :    ( 7 8 0 ) 8 4 6 - 2 2 4 4   E - m a i l : c o u n t y 2 4 @ t e l u s p l a n e t . n e t  
G a s  U t i l i t y :    ( 7 8 0 ) 8 4 6 - 2 2 2 2  
V e r m i l i o n  L i n e :   ( 7 8 0 ) 8 5 3 - 5 4 9 2   W e b s i t e : w w w . v e r m i l i o n - r i v e r . c o m  
F a x :     ( 7 8 0 ) 8 4 6 - 2 7 1 6  


